Scottish Charity Registration Number: SC002876

St Margaret's- Roybridge, St Joseph's- Spean Bridge, St Finnans- Invergarry, Cille Choirill-Roybridge https://rcroybridge.co.uk email: roybridge@rcdai.org.uk Parish Priest: Fr. Danny Convery - Tel: 01397 712 238

Sunday 7th April 2024

Second Sunday of Easter

We pray: for our parishioners who are housebound or in hospital those who are ill in mind or body may God's healing and comforting love be made known to them through family, friends, and our community.

Anniversaries: we pray for Bertha Jones and Sarah Dearie whose anniversaries are at this time, may they be raised to eternal life.

Diocesan Website: keep up to date with the Catholic Church in Scotland, daily prayer and more at: https://www.rcdai.org.uk/

Special Collection: with thanks for your generosity we have sent £110 to support the care and work of the Holy Places.

Pastoral Council: meets this Wednesday 10th April, 7pm. At this meeting we will reflect over our Lenten and Easter season and plan for the summer ahead. Suggestions or thoughts are always welcome, please speak to any member of the pastoral council or send it to the parish email address (above). Here are our pastoral council members in case you have forgotten: Lorna MacGregor (Chair), Margaret Sargent (Secretary), David MacFarlane (representing Spean Bridge), Angela MacIsaac, Samantha MacDonald, Anne Davies and Christ Stephenson (representing Invergarry).

<u>Sciaf Wee Boxes:</u> if you haven't already done so please can you return your Wee Box so we can process your contribution and send it off to Sciaf.

100 Club: congratulations to our winners: March-Veronica MacDonald and April- Margaret Watt

<u>Mary's Meals:</u> after a criminal uprising which has displaced tens of thousands of people the situation in Haiti is deteriorating and innocent people are caught in the violence and hunger. The chaotic violence has forced many schools and businesses to close and thousands of people to flee their homes in search of safety. Haiti is one of the countries where Mary's Meals works. Mary's Meals are still able to continue feeding 68% of children in their usual school meal support network. If you would like to support Mary's Meals please see: https://www.marysmeals.org.uk/news and follow instructions to donate.

Gender Ideology: are you concerned or worried about the growing pressure in society and public institutions about gender ideology? How should we respond as people of faith and in regard to the teaching of the Catholic Church? The Vatican is to publish a declaration on Gender Ideology and Other Questions on Human Dignity on April 8. This will be made available to the parish. You can keep up to date with this and other topics on https://zenit.org/